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Meetings take place at the Franklin Senior Center, 10 Daniel McCahill 
St., Franklin, MA across from St. Mary’s church, from 6:30 to ~9pm, the 
first Wednesday of every month, September through May. Refreshments 
and socialization are help from 6:30-6:45pm, followed by a short business 
meeting.  A demonstration/lecture or workshop activity follows. Our meet-
ings are open to the public and all are invited to attend.

Officers:
President
Frank Robertson
(774) 254-6126
frankrrobertson@gmail.com
Vice President
Tina Guarino 
508-541-4685
tinaguarinoart@gmail.com
Secretary
Kathe Kirchmyer
(508) 533-7061
Kathytomkir@aim.com
Treasurer/Membership
Carol Frieswick
(508) 234-6697
csf@meganet.net
Corresponding Secretary
Hannah Close
(860) 204-1796
FAAsecretary@gmail.com

Committees:
Archives- Frank Robertson & 
Hannah Close
Publicity- Pam Warren
716-866-6888
loccgazette@yahoo.com
Refreshments- Bernie McNichols 
Scholarship- Tina Guarino
Workshops- Adele Corregan
508-695-0739
at4624@verizon.net 
Website- Dale Hoopingarner
Fundraising- Paul Guarino

Special Venues Chairs:
EMC- Stacey David
Fall Exhibition- ?
Mid-Winter Exhibition -?
Spring Exhibit- ?
Hawthorne Suites- Lisa Bailey
Hayward Manor- Paul Guarino 
Town Hall- Brenda Hutchinson

Fall is definitely here!  The tree colors are becoming a warm kalei-
doscope of beautiful hues and tones.  Our mornings are a bit chilly 
but the sun continues to shine brightly with clean and crisp moder-
ate air.  And, our fall show will soon be here as well, on November 
16th and 17th.  
We will be sending out the show prospectus in October and I’ll be 
passing around our volunteer form at the October meeting.  Your 
help in getting the show organized and staffed is essential to the 
show’s success.  So please don’t be shy and join one of the show 
committees.  In the meantime, get two of your best pieces of art-
work ready to be hung in the juried exhibit and don’t forget some 
pieces for the bin sales.  As things begin to take shape we will keep 
everyone informed of our progress.
Thanks to Paul Guarino’s efforts and the generosity of our sponsors 
EMC Corp. and Rockland Trust we have already received commit-
ments for $2,000 to offset this year’s show costs!
Once again, our October meeting will feature and excellent dem-
onstration by Eli Cedrone who paints figurative works, interiors 
and land/seascapes primarily in oils.  Eli is an accomplished painter 
and a member of the Oil Painters of America, the Portrait Society 
of America, the Copley Society and the Guild of Boston Artists 
among others.  She is a graduate of Boston’s School of Art & De-
sign, Suffolk University and the School of MFA.  Eli also studied 
painting in Italy and she has worked professionally as an Illustrator 
and Magazine designer.
Our workshop with Jonathan McPhillips (10-20-13) how has 12 
attendees, so there is still room for a couple more.  Give Adele Cor-
rigan a call (508-695-0739) if you would like to attend the work-
shop.

I look forward to seeing you at the meeting.  
	 Take care,
		  Frank

 



Calender of Events
Oct. 2nd - Eli Cedrone will be the featured demonstrator she will be doing a land-
scape in oils. http://www.elicedrone.com
Nov. 6th - Linee Baird will demo a night scene in pastel.
Nov. 16 -17th FAA Fall Show at Bellingham Library Satur-
day Nov. 16th 11am - 9pm, Sunday Nov. 17th 12pm - 4pm. 
Drop off Friday evening.

FAA Workshop with Jonathan McPhillips:
The Jonathan Mc Phillips workshop being held on Sunday, October 
20th will be focusing on oil painting. The theme of the workshop 
will be landscape. Jonathan will do a marine/seascape demo in oil.
Painters who use other media, are welcomed. He feels he can help with the broader areas of 
painting, should painters want to use other media but wants them to know, the focus will be 
on oil painting.
He has a loose but efficient approach to painting that produces energized results.
This will be an encouraging environment with friendly critique and advice.
He wants us to have a fulfilling and enjoyable experience that helps us grow as artists.
You will want to bring your own photos, sketches and paintings to work from.
If you are interested in attending, please contact Adele Corrigan at at4624@verizon.net We 
will have a cut off of about 15 people.

Bristol Community College on 2 November is focusing on Civil War “Technology & the 
Visual Arts,” and they would love to have some paintings or illustrations. While we can prob-
ably afford to have a small number of prints made of period pieces, it would be wonderful to 
have some works from the Masterpiece Masquerade competition that both Franklin & Fox-
boro are working on. If anyone has yet to select an original piece to mimic (and amend), here 
are a number of appropriate artists:

Winslow Homer
Sarah Peale
Alfred Waud
Eastman Johnson
Frederic Edwin Church
Albert Bierstadt
Sanford Robinson Gifford

The event is only from about ten until two, and the 
paintings would be in a supervised area (although some-
one from the art association might want to be present 
in case of a sale). I appreciate whatever you can do to 
encourage a few folks to tackle one of these!

Best,
Chuck Veit

Scholarship Raffle Donations:
Donations are  greatly appreciated to continue our scholarship award to a student pursuing a 
career in art. Please email tinaguarinoart@gmail.com with a description of  your donation.  

For framed paintings please include artist name, size(w/o frame) media and title.





Members’ News
Rebecca Skinner, Daydre Hamilton, Sarah 
Alexander and Bruce Wood are participating in 
the “Here Today, Gone Tomorrow” exhibit at the 
Norfolk Library. The exhibit runs September 30th 
thru October 26, 2013. Opening reception: October 
5, 2:00-4:00pm. 
Stacey David will have 4 pieces exhibited at the 
Franklin Art Center during the Franklin Harvest 
Festival on Oct. 6 from 11am-4pm. She will also 
be a guest artist for the weekend at The Artist’s 
Studio & Gallery at Patriot Place Nov. 15-17. Stop 
by to say hello and pick up a holiday gift!
Shelly Eager was accepted into the Renaissance 
in Pastels exhibit for the Connecticut Pastel Soci-
ety that will be opening to the public on Oct. 10 in 
Norwich Ct. She is running weekly classes right 
here in Franklin for anyone who might be inter-
ested in honing in on some skills in pastels.
Daydre Hamilton’s painting, “Engine One” (upper right) has been accepted into the New 
England Watercolor Society’s 2013 Regional Exhibition. It will take place at the Plymouth 
Center for the Arts from October 18th through November 14th. The opening reception in on 
Sunday, Oct. 20th from 2:00 to 5:00 pm. She was also accepted into the Rhode Island Water-
color Society’s 2013 National Show. Her painting “Tea Time” will be on display from Oct. 
27th - Nov. 21st. at the Rhode Island Watercolor Society in Slater Park, Pawtucket, RI. The 
opening reception will be held on Sunday, October 27th, 2013 from 1pm-4pm.
Gail Eckberg  received an award from Wellesley Society of Artists’, Honorable Mention for  
“Anticipating Arrival,” reception ceremony 09/29/13 at Wellesley Community Center.    E. 
Geller from DeCordova Museum gave First Place to Gail for  “Blowin’ in The Wind”, at Post 

Road Arts.     Eckberg’s art classes con-
tinue to grow.   It is planned they will be 
taught at the new Franklin High School 
beginning 2014 (left).
Kris Occhino is offering a drawing class 
at the Attleboro Arts Museum on Tuesday 
afternoon’s beginning in October. Visit 
the museum’s website: http://attleboromu-
seum.org or call them at (508) 222-2644. 
She is also offering a watercolor class, 



Members’ News Cont....
“Painting Wildlife”, at the RI Watercolor Society be-
ginning the 2nd week in October. Visit their website: 
http://www.riws.org or call them at (401)726-1876.
Rebecca Skinner will be at booth #149 at the RISD 
Fall Alumni Art Sale. The sale takes place on Ben-
efit Street between Waterman and George Streets 
in Providence, RI. The sale is on Saturday, October 
12th from 10–4. https://www.facebook.com/RISD.
Alumni.Art.Sales

Marjorie Sardella will have several of her 
photographic works on exhibit at the Franklin 
Art Center as part of the Franklin Downtown 
Partnership’s annual Harvest Festival.  In 
addition to her photographs, her note cards 
and bookmarks will also be available for sale 
along with a selection of her photographic 
prints mounted and matted. She continues her 
photo blog on Facebook which is attracting 
new likes each month. (see “Evening in Paris 

Along the Seine” left)
Robin Wessman show “ Local Color” runs Oct. 30th thru Nov 30th. Featuring oil paintings 
of scenes from the surrounding communities. Opening Reception Friday, Nov 8th, 5pm - 
8pm, Norfolk Public Library 139 Main St  Norfolk, MA 02056. (see “Waiting for the Train” 
lower right)
Joanne Willoughby won an Honorable Men-
tion for her pastel painting done at the annual 
Adam’s Farm Paint Out in Walpole, Mass. the 
competition was judged by renowned art-
ist Robert Douglas Hunter and organized by 
JT Harding. About 30 artists competed in all 
media in the plein air competition held on Sat-
urday September 7th (image upper right). To 
read more about it go to their webpage http://
www.adamsfarmpaintout.blogspot.com/paint-
ings.html



Call for Entries
The Franklin Art Center is getting ready for the Harvest Festival Art Show October 8 10-
4pm  If you are interested in exhibiting for this show, it is $10 per artist  and you are wel-
come to bring up to 4 pieces ready to hang.  If you would like to bring in bins, please do so.  
You are welcome to stay or stop by If interested in painting during that time outside or in , 
please let me know. Drop off times are as follows Monday Sept 23 9:30-12:30 or 6:30-7:30
Tuesday Sept 24 10-12 3-5:30 or 7-8 Thursday Sept 26 9:30-12:30 3-5:30 or 7-8 Friday Sept 
27 1-5 or 6:30-8:30 Lets hope for sunny weather this year!
The Norfolk Library contact person is now Robin Wessman rwessman@verizon.net.

Editor’s Note: As always, we depend on you, our members, to provide information for your newsletter. So I thank you 
in advance for providing information concerning coming events, exhibitions, shows, etc. ~Hannah Close

The Franklin Art Association is funded in part by the Franklin Cultural Council, 
which is supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency.

When ordering supplies for those winter paintings–Dick Blick 
will donate a portion of the proceeds from each order to the FAA 
as long as orders are made by clicking through” to the Dick 
Blick website from the FAA homepage. 

Call for volunteers!
The FAA is in need of chairperson(s) to run the Fall show, Mid-

Winter show and Spring Shows!  Please consider volunteering so 
that these shows can be made possible. Talk to a FAA officer if 

you are willing to run a show.

Workshops/Classes/Events/Opportunities
Hopkinton Center for the Arts is running several photography classes that may interest you: Digital Pho-
tography: Basics starts this Friday, Photograph Your Artwork is a one day workshop next Monday, and the 
last day to drop off work for our Members Show (no fee - you just need to be a Member!) is Monday, Sept. 
23, 4 – 6 pm, (or by special arrangement – please call 508 435 9222.) www.hopartscenter.org

	 			   You can now find and “Like” the 
Franklin Art Association 
on Facebook!  Visit us at:

www.facebook.com/FranklinArtAssoc



Fine Art Show and Sale  
Whether you love photography, 

watercolors, oils, acrylics, or 

anything else in between, join 

us! The Blackstone Valley Art 

Association is celebrating 

October with our fantastic Fine 

Art Show and Sale. Light 

refreshments will be served.  

OCTOBERFEST 
Sat Oct 5 2013 10-4 
Sun Oct 6 2013 11-3 
 
Bancroft Public Library 
50 Hopedale Street 
Hopedale, MA 
 
http://www.BVAA.org 

 








